
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

An important update concerning Goods and 
Service Tax (GST) in India 

 

 

Dear Customer, 

Here's an important update for you concerning India's GST rules in connection with 

invoices raised by Hapag-Lloyd between April 2022 and March 2023.  

“Section 34 (2) of CGST Act prescribes that credit notes issued against invoices raised 

during the period April 2022 to March 2023 cannot be reported in the GSTR 1 after 

filing the return for October 2023 or the annual return for FY 2022-23; whichever is 

earlier.” 

 

Therefore, credit notes, if any, pertaining to invoices raised between April 2022 to 

March 2023 must be raised and reported in the GSTR 1 return of October 

2023. Please note that any errors or omissions in the invoices or credit notes raised to 

your organization must be reported to us to take the necessary actions in the GSTR 1 

return of October 2023.  

 

Kindly note we require sufficient time to rectify the errors, if any, as our system will 

close at the end of October 2023. Therefore, please revert with your GST-related 

queries on or before September 30, 2023 at india.tax@hlag.com 

 

Unfortunately, any query received after September 30, 2023, will not be accepted and 

Hapag-Lloyd AG will not be liable for any GST loss that may occur. 

Best regards, 
 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcampaigns.hapag-lloyd.com%2FNzkzLVhMSi0zMDUAAAGL5mt2D6TCTiLFHW22F5jdO1RCIlWuDR9Stc8FbEjjVNGK6WeTTnyB0PdAx89TIzcoMFJ3bFQ%3D&data=05%7C01%7Cmariafernanda.povedafranco%40hlag.com%7C7f41ce98182c44c3f12e08db5b5ceb31%7C9ce351a1ad9b403ebf3b1a3ed3900297%7C0%7C0%7C638204226860693881%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6SV%2B1SoGEr7nRkqY%2FbwYBMePCDBzgOHAeeT2aRX3KmE%3D&reserved=0

